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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
699

Committee:
Transportation


Title:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to licensing of stoop line stands contingent upon certification that such stand does not obstruct pedestrian traffic.

Sponsors: Council Members Liu, Reed, The Speaker (Council Member Miller), Addabbo Jr., Comrie, Gentile, Gerson, James, Koppell, Martinez, Moskowitz, Quinn, Sanders, Jr., Seabrook, Sears, Vallone, Jr. and Weprin 

Summary of Legislation: Under this proposed law, no license may be issued or renewed under Administrative Code sections 20-233 or 20-234 without written certification from the Department of Transportation that the issuance or renewal of such license will not have an adverse effect on pedestrian safety and will not pose an obstruction to the free use of sidewalks by pedestrians.  In order to issue such certification, the Department of Transportation shall conduct an   on-site analysis of pedestrian traffic volume and prepare a report on its findings.  Approval or denial of a license shall be determined based on the Department’s analysis.  

Effective Date: This legislation would take effect immediately after it is enacted into law.


Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2007


Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY06
	FY Succeeding 

Effective FY07
	Full Fiscal 

Impact FY06

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$750,000
	$1 million
	$750,000

	Net
	$750,000
	$1 mil1ion
	$750,000


Impact on Revenues: 
There would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.

Impact on Expenditures:
 The Department of Transportation would need to hire at least 12 inspectors to conduct the necessary analysis.  The cost to hire these inspectors is approximately $1 million annually.  Because the inspectors would not be hired until after the first quarter of the fiscal year, the allocation of $750,000 in Fiscal 2006 reflects personal services and other than personal services costs for three-quarters of the fiscal year. 

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
General Fund

Source of Information:

New York City Office of Management and Budget

Estimate Prepared By:

Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director

Chima Obichere, Legislative Financial Analyst

City Council Finance Division

History:



Previously considered by the Committee as Pre-considered Int. on August 17, 2005.

To be reconsidered by the Committee on October 3, 2005.
